
City of Strathmoor Manor  
Minutes for September 22, 2020 
 
 
 
 
In attendance: Commissioners: Brooke Heitz, Kathy Zandona, Susan Stopher, Bob 
Peterson and Brian Cobb; and Police Chief, Mike Lamey.  
 
The Minutes for the August, 2020 meeting were approved.   
 
The Resolution Series 2020, Number 5 authorizing  the Strathmoor Manor Commission 
to meet in a “zoom” format in accordance with the state of emergency in regard  to 
Covid-19 epidemic was unanimously passed. 
 
Police Business  - Lamey submitted the August, 2020 police report.  
  
Resident Business -   
None 
 
Financial-  
 
The August, 2020 Financial reports were previously distributed by email for review.  
 
The FY2019-20 final reports will be reviewed at the October meeting.  
 
To date, all except 11 tax payments have been received.   
 
General City -  
Councilman Brandon Coen was contacted about a halfway house in Metro Louisville on 
Emerson across from Atherton.  It was noted that the Manor has no authority over 
planning and zoning.  
 
A discussion was held about the Park and residents permanently leaving personal items 
in the Park and removing and changing plants.  It was noted that this is public property 
and is not to be used as a private yard.  Those residents who wish to help with the 
plantings or weeding should contact Zandona.  This will be explained in a future  
newsletter and on the private Manor Facebook page. 
 
The Manor will follow the guidance of Metro and the Governor regarding Trick or 
Treating. 
 
 



City Business/Legal -  Harrison explained the challenges of detailing the bid 
specifications for sidewalk repair, ADA compliance and curb cuts.  Following a lengthy 
discussion,  he will submit specs at the next meeting. 
 
 
Maintenance Report - 
 
 
The new stop signs have been delivered.  Jodi Nalley will install these soon.  
 
Down to Earth Inc., the company Strathmoor Village used to refresh the paint on 
roadways, has completed this work.  
 
 
Communication  - No report. 
 
 
Next meeting is October 27,  2020.   
 
 
 
 
 
 


